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Statement of  

MIKE MCCARTNEY  
Director  

Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism  
before the  

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON WATER, LAND, & HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS 
Monday, June 29, 2020 

11:00 a.m. 
State Capitol, Conference Room 325 

 
in consideration of  

HCR 20 
APPROVING THE TRANSFER OF THE LEASED FEE INTEREST IN A PORTION OF 

610 COOKE STREET, HONOLULU, HAWAII, TO THE CITY AND COUNTY OF 
HONOLULU. 

 
Chair Yamane, Vice Chair Todd, and Members of the Committee. 

 The Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism (DBEDT) 

supports HCR 20.  HHFDC is seeking legislative approval to transfer a portion of 610 

Cooke Street, Honolulu, Hawaii, to the City and County of Honolulu.   

HHFDC has met all statutory prerequisites to request approval of the transfer of 

this parcel to the City and County of Honolulu.  Accordingly, DBEDT respectfully 

requests that the Committee pass this Concurrent Resolution.   

Thank you for the opportunity to offer written comments in support of this 

Concurrent Resolution.  
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HOUSE COMMITTEE ON WATER, LAND, & HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS 
June 29, 2020 at 11:00 a.m. 

State Capitol, Room 325 
 

In consideration of 
H.C.R. 20  

APPROVING THE TRANSFER OF THE LEASED FEE INTEREST IN 
A PORTION OF 610 COOKE STREET, HONOLULU, HAWAII, TO THE CITY AND 

COUNTY OF HONOLULU. 

 

 
 
 
 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 
 
 

 
The HHFDC supports H.C.R. 20.  HHFDC is requesting legislative approval to transfer the 
leased fee interest in a portion of 610 Cooke Street, to the City and County of Honolulu.  
 
HHFDC owns a 6,937 square foot portion of the site of the Na Lei Hulu Kupuna Senior 
Apartments.  Na Lei Hulu Kupuna, which is located on 610 Cooke Street in Kakaako, 
Honolulu, Hawaii, is comprised of the subject parcel, and another parcel already owned by 
the City.  Approval of this proposed transfer is a prerequisite to a planned land exchange 
between HHFDC and the City in which HHFDC would ultimately obtain a portion of Coral 
Street between Pohukaina Street and Halekauwila Street to facilitate roadway access to 
HHFDC's planned mixed-use development at 690 Pohukaina Street, Honolulu, Hawaii, 
which will include a public elementary school.   
 
During the interim, HHFDC has also kept the Office of Hawaiian Affairs informed of these 
findings and intent to transfer the leased fee interest in this parcel to the City and County of 
Honolulu. A copy of the draft resolution was provided to OHA on September 27, 2019.  
 
The attached documents provide more information on this property:  
1. A map showing the general location of the parcel;  
2. A photo of the property; and  
3. A copy of the title report for the parcel.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide written testimony in support of this Concurrent 
Resolution. 
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Comments:  
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